
From: Lily Cogdill
To: 'kevin@kevinbryant.com' <kevin@kevinbryant.com>

Date: 5/10/2017 9:49:17 AM
Subject: RE: RSVP Confirmation

The email you received was for the tour that I registered you all for through the link they provided.
 
Contact:
Amanda Robbins
Office of Management and Budget
Executive Office of the President
Amanda.H.Robbins@omb.eop.gov
O: (202) 456-3436
 
 
From: Bryant, Kevin [mailto:kevin@kevinbryant.com] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, May 10, 2017 9:45 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill ; Danny Varat 
Subject: Fwd: RSVP Confirmation
 
who's our contact for this?


Sincerely,
Kevin
 

Kevin L. Bryant
 
Lieutenant Governor of South Carolina
104-A North Avenue
Anderson, South Carolina 29625
 
www.kevinbryant.com
 
---------- Forwarded message ----------
 
From: The White House <noreply@whitehouse.gov>
 
Date: Wed, May 10, 2017 at 8:55 AM
 
Subject: RSVP Confirmation
 
To: "kevin@kevinbryant.com" <kevin@kevinbryant.com>
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Dear Kevin,

Thank you for submitting your RSVP. We have received your information. Please 
reach out to your point of contact with any questions.

Sincerely,
 
The White House

 

The White House • 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. • Washington, D.C. 20500 • 202-456-1111

 

 

tel:(202)%20456-1111

